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As you are aware, over the past year members of the public have raised significant 
concerns regarding books that may be viewed by, and made available to, minors in 
certain school or public libraries. In my capacity as Attorney General, I have been 
approached many times by concerned parents, community members, and members of 
school boards. Specifically, these concerns have focused on books that have graphic 
depictions of sexual content that are available for viewing by children and teenagers. 
Considering these concerns, you should be aware of the legal framework that prohibits 
certain actions regarding minors and indecent materials. The purpose of this letter is to 
help inform public servants on what the law is so that no one is caught off guard, You 
should conduct a review and take steps to assure that your organizations are not violating 
the law. These laws fall into three categories: state criminal laws, municipal ordinances, 
and certain state and federal education laws. 

I. State Criminal Law

The following three criminal statutes are most relevant to the circumstances at 
issue: distribution of indecent materials to minors (AS 11.61.128), enticement of a minor 
(AS 11.41.452), and contributing to the delinquency of a minor (AS 
11.51.130). Depending upon the facts of a specific case, other statutes may be 
implicated. 

• Distribution of Indecent Material to Minors, AS 11.61.128

For this offense, the State is required to prove the following: 
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ordinance. My recommendation is for you to review your policies and the conduct of 
both your organization as a whole and of individual employees to make sure they are 
compliant with applicable state and local law. I hope this letter is helpful as you navigate 
and comply or confirm compliance with the law. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please feel free to contact the Department of Law or work directly with your own legal 
counsel. 

Sincerely, 

Treg Taylor 
Attorney General 


